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What a wonderful Special Interest week we had, lots going on and visitors nearly every 
day.  The African Drumming went with a bang!  All the children took part in class drum-
ming workshops.  The Art Day on Wednesday created some wonderful pieces that will 
shortly be up on display.  It was particularly nice to see Maple, Oak, Willow and Poplar 
working together in House Groups.  We would like to thank all our visitors for coming in to 
talk to the children, bringing first hand knowledge and experiences.  

 
 

¨ Samuel Kwabena Obeng and    
Hope Deih from Ghana 
 

¨ Mufaro Chisaya from           
Zimbabwe 
 

¨ Andy Ngegba from Sierra     
Leone 
 

¨ Belmiro Mungongo from  
Angola   
 

¨ Karen Chukwu and Faidat   
Abdullah from Nigeria. 

 WORLD BOOK DAY - THURSDAY 2ND MARCH 
 

We would like to invite all children to come dressed as a character 
from a favourite book, to make the occasion more memorable.  You 
can find ideas for simple costumes, as well as games, events and in-
spiration related to books at http://www.worldbookday.com/ . Another 
very useful site for dressing up ideas is https://www.mumsnet.com/
books/world-book-day-costume-ideas . 
¨ £1 World Book Day Vouchers will be given out on Thursday. 
 

¨ We will be opening the school library to parents and children after 
school on both Wednesday 1st and Thursday 2nd of March during the 

usual slot for open classrooms, serving squash, tea and biscuits.  

CHANGE OF PARENT ASSEMBLY DATES FOR OAK AND WILLOW CLASSES 
Our Year 3 and 4 girls have a great opportunity to take part in the Long Stratton Football 
Festival on the same day as the planned Oak Class Parent assembly.  So they can go to 

the festival we have swapped the assembly dates around.  They are now as follows:- 
 

Willow Class - Tuesday 14th March 

Oak Class - Tuesday 21st March 



Would you like to make a donations towards a Easter  Egg? 
 

The School as part of the Community are collecting donations to      
purchase ‘The Real Easter Eggs’ to donate to residents of Olive House 
Care Home in the village.  We want the residents to know they are   
valued members of our community and not forgotten.  Oak Class      
recently visited Olive House to speak with residents about their experi-
ences of World War Two and being evacuated.  The class are also 
planning a VE Day Afternoon Tea to invite the residents to.  If you 
would like to make a donation towards the purchase of an egg, please 
send this in a sealed envelope marked Easter Egg Donation.  Eggs are 

£3.99 each but any donation will be gratefully received. 

EMAIL ADDRESSES AND MOBILE NUMBERS 
 

Hopefully you have noticed letters home are now being emailed to parents and carers on 
the same day letters are going home and text are being sent for quick updates such as 
classes returning late from visits.  In the case of a closure or an emergency this will now 
be our preferred method of contacting parents under these circumstances.  Please can 
we ask you to make sure that email addresses and mo bile numbers are up to date. 

Thank you. 

 
CONGRATULATION TO SIENNA! 

 
On Friday 10th February 2017, Sienna Gilman        
represented both South Norfolk and the school at the 
Norfolk Cross Country Finals, at Gresham's School, 
Holt. Having qualified for the event by finishing 1st & 
3rd, in two cluster events, Sienna ran a wonderful race 
to finish a fantastic 7th place. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The Schoolwear Centre in Norwich has been taken over by a well established uniform 
supplier.  They are coming into school this week to talk with us about stocking our  uni-
form.  We hope that this can be arranged and will update you with the progress. 

INTERVENTION GROUPS AND SEN PUPILS 
 
 

Mrs Podolski will be inviting parents and carers of pupils current-
ly taking part in intervention groups like ‘Project X’ and 1st Class 

@Numbers and pupils on the SEN register, to attend a  
Coffee Afternoon.   

You will be receiving a personal invitation shortly but so you can 
save the date, it will be on:- 

 
Thursday 30th March at 1pm 



 

CLASS ASSEMBLIES 
We warmly invite all parents, families and members of the community to 

attend our class assemblies.  The pupils enjoy the opportunity to share with 
you the work they have been doing. Assemblies will at 9.15am 

 

Fir Class - Tuesday 28th February  
Maple Class - Tuesday 7th March 

Willow Class - Tuesday 14th March 
Oak Class -  Tuesday 21st March 

Poplar Class - Tuesday 28th March 

CHANGE OF MENU 
Please note Week 1 Monday Menu has changed to Cheese and Tomato Pizza. 

 

Thank you for all the pre-order lunch forms.  Some children have become accustomed to   
changing their meal choices in the morning at register time.  This has caused some confusion 
and upset when children go to collect lunches.  For this reason we will not be changing menu 
choices unless parents advise us of the change. 

Please encourage your child to bring their water bottle home each day so it can be cleaned. 

Tips for water bottle hygiene 
· Empty and rinse straight away at the end of each day. 
· Use hot soapy tap water or the top rack of the dish washer . 
· Occasionally, leave water bottles to soak in sterilising solution. 
· Make sure water bottles are dry. Drying is an important as cleaning. If the water bottles and caps 

are completely dry, that will kill a lot of harmful bacteria. It is moisture which allows them to thrive 
· A problem can be if you place a cap back on water bottle before all water is evaporated and dry. 

This keeps the bottle moist and allows bacteria to grow.  



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
February 2017 
27th  Closing date for Shred Station Competition 
28th  Fir Class Assembly * 
 
March 
1st  Willow Class Family Lunch 
2nd  World Book Day 
7th  Maple Class Assembly * 
7th  Yr.1 & Yr.2 visit to Tesco - Farm to Fork 
8th  Oak Class Family Lunch 
14th  Willow Class Assembly * 
14th  Yr.3 & Yr.4 Girls Football Festival 
15th  Maple Class visit to Castle Museum 
15th  Beech Class Family Lunch 
21st  Oak Class Assembly * 
22nd  Maple Class Family Lunch 
23rd  Fir Class visit to Norwich Playhouse 
24th  Red Nose Day  
28th  Poplar Class Assembly * 
29th  Fir Class Family Lunch 
30th  SENCo Coffee Afternoon 
31st  End of Term Service  

 
 
 
 

ANTI-BULLYING PARENT DROP IN & UPDATE 
8:30 - 9:15am 

Before each class assembly, Sharon Atyeo our Parent Support Advi-
sor, is inviting parents and carers in for a coffee and a chance to see 
the new Anti-Bullying Policy and updates on PATHS- Promoting Al-

ternative Thinking Strategies   

  Tuesday 28th February  
 Tuesday 7th March 
 Tuesday 14th March 
  Tuesday 21st March 
Tuesday 28th March 

 CLASSROOM OPEN DOORS 
 

Fir & Beech: Mondays 
Maple, Oak, Willow & Poplar: Wednesdays 

3 - 3.30pm 


